Department Chairs’ Report to Senate 
From:  
Cyd McMullen, Chair of Chairs

Date:    
7 April 2010
Department Chairs met on 12 March 2010.
The following members were present:  L. Costa-Campbell, X. Du, D. Ellefsen, D. Freistroffer, B. Hannu, B. Hofland,  R. McNally, C. McMullen, C. Matlock (representing A. DeBraga), C. Mitchel, K. Mowery, B. Murphy, E. Nickel, M. Swetich, G. Tenney, B. Wallace, N. Whittaker.
Guests:
   J. King , A. Mendez,
The following items of concern to Faculty Senate were discussed:
1 – After discussion, the report to Senate for the February meeting was approved with a wording change.  The change was as follows:   “Center directors or staff will order books for classes originating at their centers.”

 2–  INT 100:  Student Services has scheduled two orientations on June 12th and August 6th to reduce the large enrollment in the Fall 2010 Saturday orientation and to allow for earlier advising.  Department Chairs are being asked to provide at least one faculty member from their departments for the afternoon advising session on each date.  Also, Chairs has the responsibility for the one-hour academic presentation in the afternoon.   Mike McFarlane is willing to offer a stipend of $25 for each faculty member involved in the presentation and/or in the advising session ($50 for both).  
The regular orientation for Fall 2008 is scheduled for Saturday, August 28.  
3 – Safety Committee Proposal:  Norm Whittaker and Cyd McMullen reported on a meeting with John Albrecht from the NSHE legal office about establishing a Faculty Safety Committee to deal with issues of safety in the classroom and lab.  A draft proposal was presented to Chairs for approval and sent on to Faculty Senate.  

4 – Department Chair Evaluations:  Bonnie Hofland reported that the Evaluation Committee has asked this committee to make a proposal to align the new Evaluation Form for department chairs with the job description for chairs in the Policies and Procedures Manual.   Cyd McMullen and Ed Nickel will meet with Bonnie to draft a new version of the form, and will report at the April 9 meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:15 AM.

